
Request for Decision 
Community Halls Review

 

Presented To: Community Services
Committee

Presented: Monday, Jan 16, 2017

Report Date Wednesday, Dec 21,
2016

Type: Managers' Reports 

Resolution
 WHEREAS City Council passed five (5) recommendations with
regards to the Community Halls Portfolio in 2014, and; 

WHEREAS the Leisure Services department has run a deficit in
the Community Halls portfolio over the past two years, and; 

WHEREAS an evaluation of the 2014 recommendations has
identified further changes, 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the City of Greater
Sudbury approves the recommendations as outlined in the
Community Halls Review report dated December 21, 2016; 

AND THAT a report is brought back to Community Services no
more than six months after the implementation of the changes to
update the committee on impacts. 

Finance Implications
 If approved, additional revenues received in 2017 will form part
of the year end position. The 2018 budget will be adjusted to
reflect correct usage at the correct rates. 

Health Impact Assessment
The policy has been reviewed utilizing the Health Impact Assessment Screening Tool indicating that
services for non-profit users are going to be negatively affected.  The loss of one free rental per year could
impact non-profit user's budgets which could have an impact on service levels for the community.

Financial Impact
The community halls portfolio has incurred a deficit of $146,322 in 2015 and a projected deficit of
approximately $160,000 in 2016.  The proposed changes in the report are expected to reduce the potential
deficit in user fees for 2017, which would be approximately $50,000 based on historical demand. 

Signed By

Report Prepared By
Tyler Campbell
Director of Social Services 
Digitally Signed Dec 21, 16 

Health Impact Review
Tyler Campbell
Director of Social Services 
Digitally Signed Dec 21, 16 

Division Review
Tyler Campbell
Director of Social Services 
Digitally Signed Dec 21, 16 

Recommended by the Department
Catherine Matheson
General Manager of Community
Development 
Digitally Signed Dec 21, 16 

Recommended by the C.A.O.
Ed Archer
Chief Administrative Officer 
Digitally Signed Dec 21, 16 
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deficit in user fees for 2017, which would be approximately $50,000 based on historical demand. 
The financial impact of the recommendations will be based on demand and a mid year report will be brought
to committee for review and impact.

Background
The City of Greater Sudbury currently operates 18 community halls throughout the community and in 2014 a
working group was struck consisting of City of Greater Sudbury staff and City Councillors.  Five
recommendations (Appendix A - Community Halls Report - Recommendations - January 28, 2014 -
attached) were adopted by Council at that time including the following:

Enhanced marketing for community hall usage1.
Capital investments in community halls2.
Amended user fees to allow for free rentals to non-profit groups3.
Enhanced hall maintenance for halls located in arenas4.
Catering for municipally owned halls pilot project5.

As part of the evaluation process and given the recent decline in revenue in community halls, staff is
bringing forward further recommendations for the community hall portfolio.

Current State of Recommendations and Action to be taken

Enhanced Marketing for Community Hall Usage

This recommendation was undertaken with the intent that the City of Greater Sudbury would use some free
forms of advertising.  Staff did pursue additional advertising within the Leisure guide however with the
decision to move the Leisure guide to an online model, the strategy needs to be updated.  One
recommendation by staff is to use the new digital advertising board at Bell Park to advertise hall rentals
which would be consistent with other Leisure programs that are currently being advertised on the board.

Capital Investment in Community Halls

In terms of capital investments, the City of Greater Sudbury has made some minor investments in
community halls such as paint and other cosmetic improvements however they have been limited due to the
priorities that are outlined in building condition assessments for the Leisure Services portfolio.  The Leisure
Services capital budget has primarily focused on large scale plant and building envelope issues rather than
investing in projects of a cosmetic nature.  This has meant that washrooms, paint and flooring have not
been updated to current standards.  For the foreseeable five year capital outlook, minor capital in this area
will remain as a low in the priority list given the major challenges the department is experiencing in plant
and building envelope failures.

Amended User Fees

The amended user fees have been well utilized by non-profit groups with free rentals reaching close to 300
over the past two years.  There were 151 free rentals in 2015 and 141 booked to the end of the month of
December in 2016.  The total revenue lost for these rentals totals approximately $20,000 per year, however
it should be noted that the non-profit groups may not have proceeded with a rental if they were required to
pay.  It is therefore unclear if the City of Greater Sudbury could rely on the full revenue increase if the policy
is changed.

While non-profit users are utilizing the facilities more often, there has been also been a community wide
drop in user fee rentals with a revenue variance in 2015 of ($36,833) and ($47,093) projected in 2016.
Furthermore, the other part of this recommendation stated that non-profit users also be responsible for
cleaning up after events.  Frequently, free rentals generate additional cleaning needs with no corresponding
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increase in revenue. Staff is generally cleaning the hall to some extent following free rentals.  In most
circumstances, the intended cleaning support has not been fully sufficient to support a clean facility suitable
for the next paid event rental.

For the 2017 budget, staff has included a 3% increase in user fees for this particular area.  Staff is
recommending an end to the practice of providing hall rentals for free.

Enhanced Hall Maintenance for Halls Located in Arenas

The functional services of Leisure Services will be reviewed and restructured in early 2017 with an
emphasis on organizing around priorities.  Several changes are being considered internally including
making the utilization of these halls more effective by better utilizing arena staff to assist in hall bookings. 
The current process needs to be changed to respond to a variance in the salary and benefits line in each of
the last two years.   This coupled with cleaning costs and a lack of corresponding revenue as already
identified have put further pressure on this line item.  Finally, staff also identified a budget error in the
benefits calculations for part time staff with regards to OMERS contributions, which has been rectified in the
2017 budget.

Catering for Municipally Owned Halls Pilot Project

The catering recommendation is one that the Superintendent for Halls and Community Centres has had the
most feedback from the community on.  The feedback from the community is that they do not want to be
limited to a single caterer when planning an event and users have indicated that they want choice when it
comes to bookings.  Therefore, staff has allowed the one catering contract to lapse which has left one
caterer on record for the Dowling Leisure Centre only.  Additionally, staff did not proceed with the RFP pilot
given the community feedback.

Staff is recommending that a pre-qualification process be issued for interested vendors that would then form
a roster that users can then pick from.  This will ensure that vendors have the appropriate standards in place
such as insurance, health and safety and general knowledge of CGS policy and procedures.

Conclusion

Over the past two years, Community Halls have led to a deficit in Leisure Services of ($146,322) in 2015
and projected deficit of ($160,000) in 2016.  The proposed changes outlined above should help to alleviate
the current pressure for 2017 and staff will monitor the financial position of community halls in 2017 and
bring forward a mid-year report to the committee for review on progress.
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